Approved 

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

June 1, 2011 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, June 1, 2011 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment – None at this time. 










2.0  Department Update







  
  2.1
Police Department – Police Chief Hankard -  Chief Hankard reported that police special details on Hunkins Pond Road are finished, he is attending a “flagger” certification course and will be meeting with other Police Departments regarding Bike Week.  Chief Hankard stated it feels good ta have the department at full operation with improved response times, which is back to where they were. Chair Nickerson noted the Bay/Upper Bay Road Project should have a schedule by July and the Police & Fire Department will be given the schedule for review.  




 



3.0  Officers Award – John Benard –   Chair Nickerson stated Officer John Benard helped out with a lot overtime coverage this past winter and spring. The BOS and the Town appreciates Officer Benard's long hours and willingness to work to save the the Town some money. The Board presented Officer Benard with a plaque. 



   











4.0  Swearing-in Ceremony of Fire Chief Paul Dexter – The Dexter Family, BOS, Members of the Fire Department, Bristol Fire Chief Steve Yanuzzi and Members of the Police Department gathered outside of the Life Safety Building to swear-in Paul D. Dexter Jr. as Sanbornton's new Fire Chief. Chair Nickerson stated he is happy to have Fire Chief Dexter in Sanbornton and hopes that he stays for a long time with the Fire Department moving forward under his leadership. Chair Nickerson stated the Town has great EMTs and Firefighters. Chair Nickerson swore-in Paul Dexter. Fire Chief Dexter stated that in just the short time he has visited Sanbornton, he is looking forward to working here. 














5.0  Class VI Roads  – TA Veloski informed the Board that Attorney Boldt is on vacation, so a recommendation/approval would need to be made next week. Doug Sarette stated he has been waiting to build on his property since January and the form is just a formality that has been used for years to build other homes on Class VI roads. The BOS reviewed the form. Selectman Giunta suggested the BOS give pending the Attorney's approval. Selectman Giunta made a motion to accept Mr. Sarette's form to build on a Class VI Road pending the Attorney's approval. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 



 








6.0   Old Business   









  6.1 Bay & Upper Bay Roads – Chair Nickerson reported that he has met with Hoyle & Tanner and came up with a construction schedule. June 6th, the project's Engineers talk with NH DOT then June 7th or 8th the project goes to bid with June 22nd being the date for the bid packages to be returned. Engineers will review the packages and make a recommendation of which companies to award the project to, on July 18th or 20th.  Chair Nickerson noted that realistically the project may take 2 years with a 1st course of pavement down this year.    



  



  6.2
Winnipisaukee River Basin Project (WRBP) –  TA Veloski informed the Board that the WRBP was established in 1979 but is run by the NH DES, they are currently trying to build a Capital reserve Fund to replace their chlorine based system with an ultraviolet based system that translates into an expensive cost but Sanbornton is less than a 1/4 of those costs. TA Veloski noted the WRPB Advisory Board has no power because DES runs it but they are drafting a “Memo of Understanding” (MOU) to gain authority. TA Veloski stated the current system is not in failure and will not be for another 3-5 years, which leaves time for the issue to be investigated further. TA Veloski noted taxpayers (206 residents) would see an increase of $20-$30 dollars quarterly. The BOS agreed with TA Veloski's recommendation that the project should be investigated further. TA Veloski stated the Town has not lost any money yet and will place the Town's vote as a “no”.  





 









7.0  New Business 

                                                                                                  7.1
Town Outreach – Chair Nickerson referred to last week's discussion of creating a Town Facebook or Twitter account for taxpayers. Chair Nickerson stated he has spoken with some X-Selectmen and they had sent out letters requesting resident's e-mail addresses, in order to make a list to send out notices/news. Selectman Ober stated she has spoken with Donna Rhodes of the Echo newspaper and the Town could print a column but it would need to be news going two weeks out for publication. Selectman Ober noted the Historic District Commission used to have a trademarked column named the “Sanbornton Siftings”. A quarterly newsletter was also discussed. AA Rollins stated Facebook, Twitter and a group e-mail list would require a lot of management but a newspaper column monthly would be easier to do. AA Rollins agreed to look in to the matter further.  
    
     

                                                  

  7.2 Flower boxes – Town Offices – Selectman Ober suggested someone take care of the flower boxes or they be taken down. TA Veloski noted they were getting to fixing the boxes but it got hot fast, so something will be done soon. 



  7.3
Employee Appreciation Day – The BOS will hold Employee Appreciation Day on Thursday, June 30th from 12-1 pm, rain or shine. Raffle tickets will be handed out and placed in a pool, for one lucky employee to win one paid day off!  









    

8.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – A Timber Intent form with a bond was filed by Colm Brophy for Tax Map 14, Lot 24 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Bradley Tucker for Tax Map 16, Lot 2 and a Timber Tax form was filed by Thomas Morrison for Tax Map 16, Lots 59,20-2 and 44.  The BOS approved/signed the above.    














9.0 Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – Food Pantry – None at this time.    














10.0 Review and Approve Draft Minutes 




            10.1 5/18/2011 Non-public - Members of the Board reviewed the non-public draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 18, 2011. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 18, 2011 with one correction. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 




            10.2 5/25/2011 -  Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, May 25, 2011. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of May 25, 2011 with corrections. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 










            











11.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and a copy was made available for public inspection. 



















12.0  Correspondence  - The BOS reviewed.  




        



  
 





13.0 Town Administrator’s Report – Under new business.     




                                   











14.0 Selectman's Reports 








    14.1 LRPC – Household Hazardous Waste Clean-up/Collection Day – Will be held on 6/30 or 8/6. 









   14.2 Library pathway – TA Veloski stated himself & Director Thayer will be checking the boundary line and starting the project once school gets out for the summer.            14.3 Gravel stone on dirt roads – Chair Nickerson reported that he has received several calls regarding people not being able to get through the rocks being placed on some of the Town's scenic roads. Director Thayer will be asked to check some of the roads and provide the BOS with a schedule of monthly work to be completed by the DPW & where.   14.4 Sanbornton Rest Area – The Board asked TA Veloski to see if the rest area is still open. 










  14.5 American Flag on Utility Poles – Selectman Giunta offered to see if the Town can attach the American Flag to some of the utility poles in the Town's center. 



15.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.




16.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 8, 2011 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices @ 6:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

6/01/2011

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


